March 8, 2022

Town of Gallatin
667 County Route 7
Gallatin, NY 12502

Town of Gallatin Zoning Enforcement Officer Jake Exline,
Town of Gallatin Planning Board Charmin Terry Porter,
Town of Gallatin Planning Board Members,

I'have been retained to contact you and start a dialog about two contiguous
parcels of 166 acres located County Route 11 in the Town of Gallatin (Tax L.D. # 204.-1-
1.110 & # 203.-1-22) currently owned by James Murphy. There has recently been an
offer and acceptance to purchase the property by Christopher Tsai & Andre Stockamp.

The property is located in the Ridgeline Protection Overlay District of the Town
of Gallatin Zoning District. The Ridgeline Protection Overlay District was created to be
consistent with the Town of Gallatin Comprehensive Plan to protect the environment,
rural character, and scenic beauty. In my previous conservations with both the Town of
Gallatin Planning Board and the former Town of Gallatin Zoning Enforcement Officer
Drew Weaver about the Ridgeline Protection Overlay District it was stated that the intent
was not that the Ridgeline was a “No Build Zone” but rather a way for the Town of
Gallatin Planning Board to review and minimize any potential effects on the
environmental, rural character, and scenic beauty.

The potential buyers of the foresaid property would like to build a single-family
residence. The construction of a single-family residence is a regulated activity as per the
Ridgeline Protection Overlay District of the Town of Gallatin Zoning Law. This would
require a detailed site plan for the referred by the Zoning Enforcement Officer to the
Town of Gallatin Planning Board.

The Ridgeline Protection Overlay District of the Town of Gallatin Zoning Law
allows for a waiver as per section 3.4 D.2 on page 23 of the Town of Gallatin Zoning
Law. The waiver process specifies:

“the ZEO upon initial review of the application, may render an opinion that the proposed
activity is unlikely to be visible from a public observation point. If the Planning Board
concurs with the ZEO upon its receipt and review of the application, it shall pass a
resolution declaring the activity exempt from review under this Section 3.4.”

A Public Observation Point is defined in the Town of Gallatin Zoning Law as

“A public road, historic site, park, or other vantage point from which the general public
may be able to view structures or activities within a ridgeline regulated area”

Upon my review at the site, the sites unique topography and that of the
surrounding area, I found that there are Catskill views 20+- miles away, and Berkshire







